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March 29, 2022 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Chris Ball, and Randy Griffin. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve the agenda for March 29, 2022 with the correction of the date for the Special Claims to the 29th. And the addition of discussing the FEMA appeal paperwork for Fredonia and Oakville.
Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the minutes from March 22, 2022.
Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the special claims for March 29, 2022
The following meetings were attended. Quigley attended SEIRPC, and was at the complex looking at the remodel on the Sheriff area.  Quigley also noted that there are a/c units not working and will need fixed or replaced before the summer.
The following payroll changes were reviewed. William Hake, 20.08/hr new hire
Adam Shutt, County Engineer, introduced Terry Harris, as the new Maintenance Supervisor.  Shutt then went on to give the Secondary Roads weekly update. The Board asked Shutt to review the documents from FEMA concerning the appeal concerning the Flood Plain maps.
Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve the Fireworks permit for Denise McCulley.
The Board then discussed the estimate presented by Maddy Tree Service for the removal and trimming of trees at the Courthouse and the Complex for $4,000.
Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the estimate of Maddy Tree Service.
Griffin stated that he had spoken with a Columbus City Township Trustee concerning a fence dispute.  The Trustee had received a letter back in November, but they were hoping with the sale of the property with the bad fence would solve the problem. Unfortunately, that fell through.  The supervisors said that the Township should contact the County Attorney to see how to proceed, as certain steps had to be taken before the Trustees and Supervisors became involved.
Roxanne Smith, Public Health, gave her update. Smith stated that her department was beginning to get back to normal with home health work and regular vaccination clinics.
Katie Hammond, Conservation, discussed the timber harvest at Virginia Grove with the Board.  Because of the amount, it was considered enough fall under the “real estate” guidelines in the Code, so a Public Hearing and Resolution by the Supervisors had to be set.
Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to set the Public Hearing for April 12, at 9:30 a.m.
The following claims were examined and approved:

SEAT TREAS                                       APRIL TRAINING                                           50.00

VISA                                                     SCHOOL OF INST 
 

       860.28
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

_______________________________      
________________________________

Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor          Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board 

